PRINCIPAL'S REPORT

From: Loretta Glazier, Principal Date: 1/15/25 District and School: WBCSD/PLE

Enrollment:

Kinder -6; First -3; Second -6; Third -10; Fourth -7; Fifth -8; Sixth -6; Seventh -3 - Total - 49

Average Daily Attendance Q2:

Kinder - 94%

First - 91%

Second - 92%

Third - 92%

Fourth - 94%

Fifth - 93%

Sixth - 96%

Seventh - 96%

Activities/Celebrations:

- Grades 5 7 will be cross country skiing January 30th and February 6th
- An Open Court (reading curriculum) representative will be here on Wednesday, January 15, to support teachers by answering questions, teaching specific lessons, exploring the online component, etc.
- Thank you to the Priest Lake Lions Club for the Christmas stockings for every student and the visit with Santa on the day before winter break.
- PTO will be meeting on January 15 to help plan activities at PLE for the winter and spring.

Curriculum/Instruction

• Winter benchmarking in all grades begins next week. This will provide data to help inform teachers' instruction and be used as an important discussion point in PLCs.

PLE Focus/Ongoing Work:

- Professional Learning Communities (PLCs)
 - o Every Monday from 3:15 to 4:00pm
 - o Alternate weeks Grade Level and Departments
 - Primary Focus around 4 questions:
 - What do we want all students to know and be able to do?
 - How will we know if they learn it?
 - How will we respond when some students do not learn?
 - How will we extend the learning for students who are already proficient?

Important Upcoming Dates:

January 24 - End of Quarter 2

January 31 - Teacher work day - 90 minutes allocated for admin will be focused on ISAT training for anyone administering the ISAT test

February 6 - Report cards sent home with students